
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

JULY 10, 2019 

 

On the 10th day of July 2019, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, Arkansas for its regular 

monthly meeting and in attendance were Freddie Black, Chairperson, Mr. Steve Smith, Mr. 

Thomas P. Powell, Jr., Mrs. Pam DePriest, and Jaime Anderson.  

The Board Considered the Director’s Decision, Private Clubs, and Violations Resume, Warning 
Letters and Inactive Status Letters. Mr. Steve Smith moved to approve all mentioned matters. 

Mr. Jaime Anderson seconded the motion. The motion passed with a vote 5-0. 

The Board discussed the scheduling of the Board meetings for August and September. August’s 
Board meeting is set for August 14th and 15th. September’s board meeting is set for September 
11. 

Director Chandler briefed the Board that legislation passed to remove the word regulation from 

all rules and rulebooks.  

Director Chandler briefed the new and proposed rules for the MMC Dispensarys. Mr. Steven 

Smith moved to approve the proposed rules. Mr. Jaime Anderson seconded the motions. The 

motion was passed with a vote 5-0. 

Staff Attorney’s Chip Leibovich and Bryan Mason briefed and reviewed the proposed changes to 

the ABC rules handbook. Mr. Steven Smith moved to approve the proposed rules. Mrs. Pam 

DePriest seconded the motions. The motion was passed with a vote 5-0. 

 

 

 

 

_________________________   ________________________ 

Freddie Black, Chairman    Doralee Chandler, Director 

 

 

 

 



 


